
 

Tonight; 6:15 for 6:30pm. Local SES presentation; Jo West-Field and Tracy Provest 
 

 

Future Programs:    
 

16 Mar; TBA 
 

23 Mar; Ron Rutter; Fighting Fires and 
Saving Lives 
 

30 Mar; TBA 
 

April is Rotary’s Maternal and Child Health Month 
 

6 Apr; TBA 
 

13 Apr; TBA 
 
 
 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 

2 March 2021 Meeting; 
 

Sergeant in Arms Ian Tibbles opened the meeting welcoming members and guests Lygiah Fowler, 
Stefo Chinnock, Anthony ‘Ash’ Brennon, Sharne Taylor, Lorry & Martin??, Elaine Matthews, Robert 
Baldwin, Kim Powell, Denise Fors, Liz Fondacaro, Rosa Smith, Genelle Gregory, Jan Shalhoub, Peter 
Hodge, Christine Stein, Beryl Wade, John Corrin, Rose Brown, Jenny Cantrill, Sharon Rowen, Annie 
Brown, Enid Everingham and Deb Fondacaro 

Youth Service Director Avril Pryor informed members of the RYPEN Camp is going ahead later in 
the year in Wagga more details to follow. 

Secretary PP Dale Wilford informed members that the award for Apprentice of the Year going ahead 
in June. Treasurer Keith Bennett has applied for a leave of absence. 

President Leonie introduced the guests film creator of the Documentary “We are Conjola” Anthony ‘Ash’ 
Brennan speaking on the idea behind the Documentary and the journey to recovery. 

PE Tony Fondacaro said that Ian Tibbles will be the 2021-22 Community Service Director, replacing 
Glenn Rowen.  
Money Spinner raised $95 during February 2021. Thank you to Tony Fondacaro for moving it, as requested 
by the management of the Ulladulla Centre, and Tony also rechained it. 
Guest Stefo Chinnock spoke on how at least 16 residents of the Conjola have started writing poetry 
since the fires. 

Members then were invited to sit back and watch the Documentary “We are Conjola” 

Thank you, Yvonne Young, for the meeting’s report. 
Thank you, President Leonie for organising a great meeting, thank you to the caterers for a cinema 
– movie meal. 

End of Report 
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 March is Rotary’s Water and Sanitation Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
19-21 Mar 

2021  District Conference, Bathurst 
Convention Centre 

10 Apr RCMU Anniversary 

10 Apr Sat Comedy Night, at DLC 
RSA holders needed, please 

18 Apr Sun Tennis Day Rotary + Lions 
8 May Sat Bunnings BBQ 

23 May Sun Swap Meet 

26 June Sat District Changeover, 
Young 

Birthdays: 9 Mar; Jenny Cantrill, 13 Mar; Deb Fondacaro. 
Anniversaries: 14 Mar; Ali and Col Tyquin. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  
edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au by NOON on Monday.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


  

  
 

 
 

From the meeting of 23 Feb 2021 meeting: 
Our Club has donated $1,000 towards the PCYC Street Smart Handbook for the 
youth. 20,000 copies will be distributed around NSW. 
The Handbook is a practical life guide for 16- and 17-year-old school leavers that is designed to 
help prepare today’s youth for life after school.  
The handbook covers important topics from sexual health and the effects of drug and alcohol 
abuse to legal rights and applying for a loan. It offers information specific to the school leaver, 
providing invaluable assistance for those who are considering buying their first car or living 
away from home.  
The handbook is also a handy guide for teens that are pondering their future career choices and 
supplies them with advice on apprenticeships, university and TAFE. It provides teens with 
straight forward, factual information about issues that they will face.   

Email from our friend Rotarian Robert Baldwin, Rotary Club of Grenfell: 
I did the Bunnings's BBQ, 
Cooking onions and snags, 
Working with my Rotary friends from Milton-Ulladulla , 
With Susan Hewitt hand in hand, 
We worked on solidly until all was sold out , 
A great day for Rotary by everyone who helped out, 
Then cleaning up was easy with Susan Hewitt, Bev Nicholas and Jo Jones, 
Craig did sign us off from Bunnings with Evie Young sending us all home, 
Sore and tired are our bodies but a great time of volunteering was had by us all, 
Well done Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla. 


